Freedom of Information Act 2000 – nappy waste reduction 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
For the financial year 2018/19 or the calendar year 2018-2019, whichever is more convenient, please provide the following information. 

1. Do you distribute any free promotional disposable nappies (such as Pampers) or reusable nappies to parents at any of your children’s and family services? 

If the answer is yes to 1, please answer questions 2-7.

Answer:
Leicester City Council do not give out or promote any brand of disposable nappies at any of its Children’s and Family Centres. Information is not held and the Council is informing you of this as required by Section 1(1) of the Act.
2. Which disposable or reusable nappy brand do you allow to distribute their promotional nappies?

3. Which services are they distributed at and how many parents use these facilities annually?

4. How frequently a year have these disposable or reusable nappy brands been able to distribute their promotional material at these services?

5. What is the process for allowing disposable or reusable nappy brands to distribute at your services and who signs it off?

6. Is there any remuneration for the council from these disposable or reusable nappy brands for distributing their promotional material?

Please then answer the remaining questions 7-8 regardless of your answers to 1-6.

7. What initiatives does the Council currently employ to reduce nappy waste and how successful are they? (This may include education programmes for families or tax incentives to nappy waste recycling businesses)

Leicester City Council does not currently employ any additional incentives to encourage the use of real nappies instead of disposables.  
A number of incentives have been tried in the past with minimal take up, as such we now encourage the use of real nappies in conjunction with our wider reduce and reuse messages.  
If requested we have the facility to provide individual information, talks etc. but we would also point residents interested in this reusable option to contact one of the local advisors which promote real nappies across Leicester and Leicestershire.
8. What is your policy on nappy waste reduction and recycling and what do your future plans entail?

The Council do not have a written policy on nappy waste nor any plans to introduce separate recycling or waste reduction schemes.  
Nappy waste is dealt with as part of all waste generated by households in Leicester.
As such, the requested information is not held by Leicester City Council and we are informing you of this as required by the provision of Section 1(1) of the FOIA.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


